ANGLICAN PARISH OF CALOUNDRA & GLASSHOUSE COUNTRY

St Andrew's, 46 Upper Gay Terrace, Caloundra St Thomas', 31 Bray Road, Mooloolah The Mary MacKillop Centre, 160 Peachester Road, Beerwah

PEW BULLETIN

Twentieth Sunday after Pentecost – 23 October 2022

PARISH VISION: Our Parish seeks to do justice, love kindness and walk humbly with our God.

MISSION STATEMENT: To share our Christian faith and values in love with one another; connecting the love of God with our community.



SERVICES THIS WEEK:

DATE	LOCATION	TIME
23 October	St Andrew's	8am
23 October	Mary MacKillop Centre	9am
26 October	St Thomas' Church	9am

READINGS & COLLECT:

JOEL 2:23-32; PSALM 65; 2 TIMOTHY 4:6-8, 4:16-18; LUKE 18:15-30.

THE SENTENCE – Truly, I say to you, whoever does not receive the kingdom of God like a child shall not enter it.

Luke 18:17

THE COLLECT – Almighty and everlasting God, give to us the increase of faith, hope and love; and, that we may obtain what you promise, make us to love what you command; through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen.

Copyright: Scripture quotations are from the New Revised Standard Version BIBLE, copyright © 1989 by the division of Christian Education of the National Council of Churches of Christ in the USA. Used by permission. Liturgical resources are derived from "A Prayer Book for Australia", which is copyright © 1995, The Anglican Church of Australia Trust Corporation, and published under the imprint Broughton Books. Used by permission. Commentaries by the Priest-in-Charge.

We acknowledge the traditional custodians of this land, the Jinibara and the Gubbi Gubbi people and their care of it for thousands of years. Open to the Spirit who has ever been present here, we resolve to appreciate its beauty, to be wise stewards of its resources, and to honour the connection the Jinibara and the Gubbi Gubbi people have with this land.

REFLECTIONS: - Fr Paul

REFLECTION 9

When a car crashes we sometimes find that the insurance doesn't cover the cost of repair and the car becomes a write-off. We might have bought it second hand and we might have had it a few years and the value had fallen faster than the cost of repair.

But let us pursue the story a little bit. Suppose that car was a vintage model. Its value may not be economic: maybe its age, or style, or nostalgic value far surpasses its economic value. Would we add to our insurance money and fix it up?

What qualities affect the value of our wrecked car?

And where should we keep our car?

Perhaps we might keep it in a garage, or on-street parking. Perhaps we park it in a car park and drive it around the streets, or maybe, if it is a vintage car we keep it for special days: a trip down the coast on a Sunday afternoon: maybe to a rally and park it among other vintage cars, just to show it off! Perhaps we repair, polish and present it.

Now there's no right or wrong about this.

It's just that sometimes the value of something lies beyond money: sometimes it doesn't.

A walkabout through my dreaming thoughts: Dream I

I've noticed that there are quite a lot of festivals and markets around the community. Should we buy a tent and present tableaux and scenes from our nativity plays and passion stories with songs if we

create a Music And Drama group? We could take the tent around the festivals to advertise the parish and all our activities. The tent could become a mobile stage for the tableaux and music as well as a place to give out hot coffee or tea, or cold peach, or apple tea. There is a regular market along Bulcock Street on a Sunday Mornings. Should we arrange a procession through the street to St. Andrew's in time for the Sunday Morning service?

Fr Paul Fletcher

REST IN PEACE - BEVAN THIELE:

The parish's long-term warden, friend and colleague, Bevan Thiele passed away in peace 15 October 2022. Bevan's funeral service will be held at St Clement's on the Hill Anglican Church, 2 Eudunda Street, Stafford on **Tuesday 25 October 2022 commencing at 11.00am.** The following is the link to view the service online. Please copy and paste the link into your browser: https://kmsmith.com.au/live-streaming/client/?nid=30d31ea0-f421-45ec-afea-2d2c0ad08d22 The Parish's sincere condolences are extended to Bevan's family in their time of loss.

BUSH CHURCH AID:

Thank you to all for your generous support through the September box openings. The box opening at Glasshouse Country raised \$584.20. Caloundra raised \$771.35. The B.C.A. team, Eunice and Gai sincerely thank all box supporters for your ongoing generosity. If anyone would like to become a Box Supporter for B.C.A. please see Eunice or Gai. Next box opening is March 2023. God Bless. Gai & Eunice, St Andrew's & GHC Box Secretaries

SOCIAL COMMITTEE NEWS:

The Trivia Night on Friday 14 October was a very successful and enjoyable evening. Just under 60 attendees enjoyed an evening of challenging questions, hat/crown making, and much fun and frivolity. The admission charge and sale of raffle tickets raised \$550 for the parish. Many thanks to everyone who attended, donated prizes for the raffle and bought tickets. The next event is the Kim Kirkman concert on Sunday 23 October, and we are hoping for a large and enthusiastic audience to enjoy this musical treat. The Social Committee

KIM KIRKMAN AND FRIENDS IN CONCERT:

Come along and enjoy our second 'KIM KIRKMAN and FRIENDS in CONCERT' for the year. It is to be held on Sunday 23 October, commencing at 2.30pm. Beautiful voice, violin, and harp music. Admission \$20, Concession \$15 at the door or by trybooking.

BAPTISMS - 30 OCTOBER 2022:

We welcome Charli Dawson and Lachlan Turner and their parents, godparents, family and friends on the 30 October 2022 as we welcome Charli and Lachlan in baptism.

PEACHESTER CHURCH CENTENARY:

On Sunday 30 October 2022, the Peachester Community Hall and History Committee are hosting an event to celebrate the centenary of the Peachester Community Church.

The Peachester Methodist (later Uniting) church was opened in December 1922. It became part of the Hall complex in 2017 and is now known as the Peachester Community Church.

On 30th October, the church will be open from 3.00pm for visitors to view a display of historical photographs and memorabilia. From 4.00pm there will be a service of thanksgiving and afternoon tea in the Hall. The local Uniting and Anglican communities are participating, and other churches are invited. An invitation is extended to all who would like to help celebrate the contribution this little church has made to the Peachester district for 100 years. Please let us know by 23 October if you are able to attend. Helen Page Secretary, Peachester Hall Committee Ph 5494 9557

PRAYERS & SQUARES – MELBOURNE CUP DAY:

Enjoy a light lunch....a few bubbles.... and meet the Prayers and Squares team on Melbourne Cup Day Tuesday 1st November in the Parish Hall.

All profits from the day will benefit Cancer Research.

A donation would be appreciated.

Sweep tickets will be available for the next two Sundays....on the back verandah after 8am service...\$2.00 each.

Please add your name to the list so that we can order some sandwiches from Meals on Wheels.

SONGS OF PRAISE:

Will take place on 6 November commencing at 2.30pm. Make note of this date in your diary, and maybe invite a friend who loves singing too. Cheers, Anne.

TAIZE - A TIME TO BE STILL WITH GOD:

Saturday November 12, 6pm. Bring a torch if you have one. **This will be the final Taize service for 2022. Services will resume February 11, 2023.** Prayer, the singing of distinctive and much repeated prayer chants and silence are at the heart of the Taize experience.

CONGREGATION CONFERENCE:

We plan to have a Congregation conference 13 November immediately following worship. We propose that the Sunday worship be a joint service of all congregations at St. Andrew's for 9am. (This will mean there will be no worship provided at the other worship centres on that day). We plan to discuss the opinion survey and establish a mission plan for the future. Discussion will be about house groups, Sunday worship times, midweek services, weekly activities, such as Busy Bee toddlers groups, as well as our plans for future mission and the condition of our church buildings. All welcome and heartily encouraged to come and share in our discussions.

REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY – 13 NOVEMBER:

Sunday worship will include a commemoration of all those who have died in war. It will include a Piper's Lament, the two-minute silence, and a recital and a song of Aunty Hope of those whose ancestors suffered in the Australian wars and all who have served with Anzac during the world wars, Vietnam and other places of conflict. The service will be a joint service, and worship that day will only be provided in St. Andrew's at 9am. to accommodate all the congregations from Caloundra, Beerwah, and Mooloolah Valley. I warmly invite you to join in this joint worship. Also, there will be a Congregation Conference following the worship.

REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY:

You are invited to write the names of family members who have died in wartime in the Remembrance list which is available at the back of the church. This list will be available over the coming weeks leading up to Remembrance Sunday. Alternatively, please email the names of family members to the office so their names can be included in the Remembrance List too.

COMMUNITY BREAKFAST: We are really delighted with the positive response to our Wednesday breakfasts. The breakfast team now have sufficient helpers, and a huge 'thank you' to all our helpers. Any donation though no matter how small, would be much appreciated to cover food expenses. Please contact Cathy Richards 0407 637 515

CHRISTIAN MEDITATION GROUP: The Christian Meditation Group meets in St Andrew's Lady Chapel each Wednesday. The meditation session begins with a short reading at 9.45am, then continues in silence for 30 minutes and is led by Reverend Diana Ware. Please bring morning tea with you to share in fellowship after the meditation. For further details contact Rev Diana Ware 0417 784 384.

PARISH NAME BADGES: Parishioners are encouraged to wear their name badges to church, which will help Father Paul, being new to the Parish, to match names to faces. If you would like to order a badge, there are 2 types available - a pin on the back for \$10 or a magnetic fastener for \$12. Please note as an important health warning, that if you have a pacemaker or a defibrillator, you MUST NOT have a magnetic fastened badge. To order a badge, print clearly on the front of the envelope, the name you wish shown on the badge and the type of badge - pin or magnetic. Enclose your payment and place envelope in the Offertory bowl or deliver it to the Office green box. Thank you.

COVID-19: It is a personal choice if parishioners wish to wear masks in church. Please be mindful of hand sanitising and social distancing. Thank you. Executive Team

MORRIS HOUSE: With Christmas fast approaching, thoughts go to suitable items for the occasion. So if you are thinking of contributing to the Food Bank over the coming weeks could they have a Christmassy connection, as Morris House makes up a number of Christmas hampers for the needy and hands them out mid-December. Suitable items will be much appreciated. If you have any items to donate to Morris House, please leave at the office and they will be forwarded on.

PARISH SUPPORT FOR SPECIFIC CHARITIES:

Parish Council has agreed that the Parish will support the following charities: School Chaplaincy - May–July; Bush Ministry Fund - August–October and the Archbishop's Appeal - November-December each year.

ST ANDREW'S BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES:

Dear Parishioners, if you would like your birthday or wedding anniversary acknowledged during Sunday's Notices, please list this information in the blue folder on the back table.

SEEKING NEW TREASURER:

Coming up in February 2023 is the parish AGM. There will be a new council elected, which involves new office bearers and a new Treasurer. The parish is seeking interest from any parishioner who would like to be nominated for the position of Treasurer. Our current Treasurer lan Watson will not be standing for election. If anyone is interested in taking up the position, lan is more than happy to teach, train and guide the person in their new role. Anyone interested may contact Fr Paul or lan Watson for further enquiries.

WOOL REQUEST:

If you have any spare balls of wool that you no longer want to use, please give them to Lorraine Conolly (5492 6515) as there is a lady who makes crochet rugs for the needy.

OFFERING TO THE CHURCH

Offerings can be made in several ways. Choices including ANFIN online (contact the office for details), Internet Banking (via Direct deposits – details below), BPoint Link (https://www.bpoint.com.au/pay/TIM/?BillerCode=1729896) or via cheques posted to The Anglican Parish of Caloundra-Glasshouse Country, PO Box 52 Caloundra Qld 4551 or dropped off in the locked green box. Offering envelopes are also available at the back of the church for your use and convenience. Please take and use what you need.

BSB: 704 901 **A/C**: 00000110

A/C Name: Caloundra Anglican Parish

Description: "offering" or "gift"

ZOOM MEETINGS

A recording of the zoom Sunday service is available from Gordon Smith gordontraffic@gmail.com if you are unable to join zoom live. Sunday Zoom services: Zoom ID: Email the office for details

REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS				
The World	Gracious God, you have placed within the hearts of all your children a longing for your word and a hunger for your truth. Grant that we may know your Son to be the true bread of heaven and share this bread with all the world, through Jesus Christ, our Saviour and Lord. Amen.			
The Church	Anglican Communion: Province de L'Eglise Anglicane Du Congo The Anglican Church of Australia: The Diocese of Sydney: †Kanishka Raffel; Assistant Bishops - †Peter Hayward, †Christopher Edwards, †Peter Lin, †Michael Stead, †Malcolm Richards, †Gary Siew Leong Koo; Clergy and People Our Diocese: The Parish of Pittsworth: Visiting clergy Anglicare SQ Community Aged & Disability, South Coast (Southport Respite Centre) Anglican Schools Australia Management Committee and Member Schools: President - Peter Laurence Our Parish: In our own Parish we pray for the gardening team. And the flower arrangers.			
Those in need: Caloundra	Shirley Barker Muriel Bates Raymond Bates Lois Campbell Jean Cliff Michael Conolly Ian Creighton Fr David Curry Judy Dwyer Cynthia Fysh Ann Stevens	June Gillespie Maurice Humphries Sandra Ingle Alan Larsen Margaret Macey Robert Macey Cameron MacFarlane Eileen Mann Odette Maskall Suzannah Mangan	Jacquie Nickelson Kay Smith Val Phillips Randall family Kim Smith Beverly Stuart Bevan Thiele Deacon Diana Ware Carol West Hannah	
Those in need: Glasshouse C ountry	Ace Carr-Brady Maureen G Avis M Esma R Adam G Adel B Barbara B Lynda B	Cherry TW Col B David B Debbie D Ida & Ernest H John W Kevin B Marguerite C Marj W	Nadine W Peter Y Phillippa B Rebecca Sandra W Sheila W Stephen S Terry D	
Rest in Peace	Bevan Thiele			
Anniversary of Death	23 Oct: Matthew McKinray; 24 Oct: Albert Robins; Raymond Cruickshank; Finn Tobin; 25 Oct: Jack Phillips; 26 Oct: Albert Cox; Jean Worley; Gladys Kelly; 27 Oct: Diana Hennessy; 28 Oct: George Traill; 29 Oct: Alfred Brook; Victoria Chandler; Freda Hayston.			

If you know someone who would like prayer, please speak with one of the clergy or add their name to the Prayer Book at Mary MacKillop or St Andrew's. Please keep us updated with news and requests for thanksgiving.

Parish Calendar

Morning Prayer is held on Zoom each morning – Monday to Saturday at 8.00am. Zoom ID Email the office for details.

OCT

Sun 23 8.00am Sung Eucharist (St A) 9.00am Sung Eucharist (MM) 2.30pm Kim Kirkman Concert (St A) Mon 24 9.30am Study Group (St A)

1.30pm Parish Prayers at Jean's

7.00pm AA meet (St A)

Tue 25 9.30am Seasons Aged Care

Wed 26 7.00am Social Breakfast (St A) 9.00am Eucharist & Café (St T)

9.45am Meditation (St A)

Thur 27 10.30am St Mary's Aged Care

7.00pm Study Group (Golden Bch)

Fri 28 3.00pm Choir Practice

Sat 29 8.30am Parish Council Mtg (St A)

Sun 30 8.00am Sung Eucharist (St A)

With Baptisms

9.00am Sung Eucharist (MM)4.00pm Peachester Centenary

NOV Following Weeks

Sun 6 2.30pm Songs of Praise

Sun 13 9am Sung Eucharist (St A)

Proposed Congregation Conference, following after a joint service with each congregation at St. Androw's

congregation at St. Andrew's. (Meaning no worship at the other worship centres on this day.)
Also it being Remembrance

Sunday, commemoration of all those who have died in battle including Vietnam, the World Wars, the

Australian Wars and others with Piper's Lament and a song of the Gubbi Gubbi

people.

Parish Directory

The Priest-in-Charge

The Rev'd Paul Fletcher
07 5491 1866 – Rectory office
0493 362 676 – Rectory mobile
rectory.caloundra@gmail.com
paulmcgregorfletcher@hotmail.com

Office Administrator

Rowena Rayner

caloundra@anglicanchurchsq.org.au

Retired Clergy

The Rev'd Dr Ray Barraclough 07 5499 6893

The Rev'd Tony Halstead 0455 554 930 The Rev'd Jeanette Jamieson-Foard 0429 073 262

The Rev'd Ian Marshall The Rev'd Clarry White The Rev'd Diana Ware

Church Wardens

Miriam Hargreave 07 5337 9408 John Turner 07 5492 2067 Judy Sperling 07 5493 3823

Acting Treasurer

Ian Watson

District Warden (Glasshouse Country)

Peter Setch 0429 348 119

Building Advisory Committee

Peter Kendal

Safety Committee

Kay Turner (Caloundra)
Miriam Hargreave (Glasshouse Country)

Social Committee

Cathy Richards 5491 5413

Communications Committee

Leanne Hewat 0419 462 399

FaceBook

The Anglican Parish of Caloundra Glasshouse Country

Website: www.cgca.com.au









Trivia Night – St Andrew's - Everyone had a fun night and enjoyed dressing up!